
We had an interesting meeting with 32 
members and family in attendance.

There were a number of neat projects 
under way as Works in Progress. Julio 
Sanchez in the scratch built arena and 
Don Fenton with a 1/48th scale F6F 
Hellcat in Royal Navy Southeast Asian 
markings. I think Don even used some 
of his own White Dog decals on model.

Fabian Nevarez had another finished 
helicopter and a Loach under way and 

almost finished. More information will 
be given later in the GLUE.

John Estes brought his antenna 
rigging jig to complete his demo from 
last month.  He also did a How to on 
decals at the request of Edward 
Rogers. Fabian and Edward spent 
some time modeling at Fabian’s on 
Saturday afternoon and evening.
 
Roy Lingle is offering a guided tour of 
the 1st Armored Division Museum Area 

at Ft. Bliss.  If interested, contact Roy 
at 915-821-0018.
 
Clifford Bossie offered pictures of the 
War Eagles Museum A-7 on his web 
site and on Hyper Scale.  Gustav 
Hebrok had volunteered to work at 
War Eagles and Gus has been 
cleaning out the cockpit of the A-7.
 
Jens Ritter sends his regards from 
Afghanistan and Jim McDaniel sends 
his greetings from Georgetown, Texas.
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Gerhard Gotzmann‘s 
BAe Sea Harrier in1/48th scale
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Gerhard Gotzmann had an Airfix 
1/48th scale FRS. 1 Sea Harrier 
marked  in Falklands Conflict colors 
circa 1982.  He mixed black and white 
acrylics for the primer and ended up 
leaving it as the final color.

Michael Kennedy had an Italeri Me 
262 in 1/48th scale.  He used the kit 
decals which all silvered, however his 
Hakencruz decals were after market 
and did not silver.  The white “22” 
numbers were painted on the model..  
He added detail in the cock pit with seat 
belts and shoulder harness, which 
were scratch built.
 
Carlos Delgado had a Su-27 from 
Zenghdefu to show.  This was in 1/48th 
scale, in a great looking digital camo.

Roy Lingle brought the Tamiya/Fine 
Molds model of the Japanese Army 
type 5 Chi-Ri medium tank in 1/35th 
scale.  This is a “Limited Edition” 
release and was new in the box.
 
Edward Rogers brought a Scratch 
Built “Crawler” designed by his son.  
He made this machine from balsa, 
plastic card, and some metal parts.   
Some of the detail came from HO scale 
railroad parts.  Interesting.  It would 
seem his son has an idea how future 
machines should look.
 
Fabian Nevarez had an Italeri OH-
58D in 1/48th scale in the scheme worn 
during operations in Iraq. As work in 
progress he had an Academy MD 500 
Defender helicopter, also in 1/48th.

SHOW & TELL

Michael Kennedy’s Me262 in 1/48th scale

Carlos Delgado’s  Su-27 Flanker in 1/48th 

Steve Hennessee’s assorted WWI Bi-Planes all in 1/72nd scale
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Steve Herren brought a 
variety of models to show.  He 
had a Saab Viggen, a 1950 
Chevrolet pick up with a midget 
racer and trailer in tow, a 1050 
Chrysler, a Cobra and a Fiat.  
His last model was a Deep 
Space Nine model. I did not get 
any info as to scales or kits 
used from Steve.

SHOW & TELL

 Jose C. Diaz had another of his paper 
buses to show.  Jose had an ADO Dina 
Avante Coach scratch built in 1/32nd 
scale.
  
Steve Hennessee had a neat Fujimi 
Garage Diorama in 1/24th scale to 
display.  Neat  model and well done.  
He also had a 4 assorted WWI Bi-
Planes all in 1/72nd scale built from the 
Academy release of the old ESCI kits 
and some from re-release of the Revell 
kits.

 
Steve Herren’s Saab Viggen in 1/72nd scale

Fabian Nevarez’s OH-58D Kiowa in 1/48th scale

Don Fenton’s WIP 1/48th scale F6F Hellcat
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As mentioned earlier in the GLUE, 
Julio Sanchez brought as WIP’s, a 
Mirage F-1 in 1/32nd scale.  He also 
had an AJ-1 Savage in 1/48th scale.  
These models are scratch built efforts 
by Julio.

Wayne Williamson brought an old 
Tamiya 1/35th scale Merkava.  It was 
only 3./4 finished, but still a good kit 
according ot Wayne.  Wayne also had 
a Tamiya 1/35 Abrams TUSK.  Wayne 
use some classic Tamiya parts from 

the 1982 release of the original M-1 
issue, some parts from the 1992 M1A1 
Abrams and some parts from the 2004 
release of M1-A and the parts from the 
2012 TUSK set. All of these parts 
together make a decent model and 

Edward Rogers’ 
scratchbuild What-If “Crawler”

Wayne Williamson /35th scale Abrams TUSK and Merkava.  
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SHOW AND TELL

was a whole lot easier that combining the DML Kit with the 
aftermarket items needed to build the same variant. His second 
offering wasa 1/350th scale Trumpeter “Liberty Ship”  Quote Wayne: 
“ an awful kit but he built it for his dad because Wayne’s grand father 
was a member of the Merchant Marine in WWII.   

Joseph Roper brought his 1/72nd scale Revell U boat U-565, a type 
VII-C submarine.  This U-Boat was sunk 24, Sept, 1944.

 
Steve Herren’s Deep Space Nine figure “Odo”

Joseph Roper’s 1/72nd scale U boat U-565

Wayne Williamson 1/350th scale Liberty Ship
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SHOW AND TELL

Jose C. Diaz’s scratch built 
ADO Dina Avantein 1/32nd scale.

Steve Hennessee’s Garage Diorama in 1/24th scale

 
Steve Herren’s 1950 Chrysler, Cobra and a Fiat sport cars

 
Steve Herren’s 1950 Chevrolet pick up and midget racer 
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SHOW AND TELL

MUSINGS
 by John Estes

 
Mike Boudreaux sends e mail 
stating he missed getting to attend 
the May meeting.  Maybe he and 
Jim McDaniel can start an IPMS 
chapter in the Georgetown, Cedar 
Park area. I told Don Fenton that if 
and when he moves to the area 
that they would have a great base 
to do so.  If Jack Callaway should 
move down there also, what a lot of 
talent in one location and a 
excellent start for an outstanding 
model club.
 
Jens Ritter sends greeting from 
Afghanistan.  He plans to visit El 
Paso in April 2014.
 
One half of our modeling year is 
behind us with the December only 
six meetings away. I have asked 
about setting up the Bassett Place 
Show and will pass the dates on to 
you in the GLUE.
 
I read in the San Antonio 
newsletter that former El Paso 
member Gerardo Escobedo, 
know in some circles as “Paper 
Jerry” is getting more involved with 
their newsletter down there.

 From San Antonio: Vice President, 
Jerry Escobedo, spoke about 
working with Gary Emery ,  
Newsletter Editor, to design a "new 
look" for our Newsletter and to 
introduce some new items of 
interest to Club members. One 
idea would be to feature the "Show 
and Tell" portion of our program 
complete wi th photos and 
commentary by those individuals 
who participated. He volunteered 
to design a new layout for 
consideration by the E Board and 
Editor before revealing it to their 
club.

John Estes

Julio Sanchez’s WIP scratchbuilt Mirage F-1 in 1/32nd scale

Julio Sanchez’s WIP scratchbuilt AJ-1 Savage in 1/48th scale. 
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Steve Herren and  Gerard Gotzmann

John Estes applying a decal

John Estes, Don Fenton, Duane Velasquez & Joe Ureno               

Roger Guiterrez, Steve Herren  & Jose C. Diaz

Mike King, Jose Ureno & Mike Kennedy

Roy Lingle, Joseph Roper , John Paul Jones & Wayne Williamson

Julio Sanchez, Duane Velazquez, John Estes & Don Fenton

John Estes giving his program
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January 6                       

February 3                 

March 3

 April 7                             

May 5                        

June 2

July 7                              

August 4  

September 8                   

October 6                    

November 3

November 10  

December 1  

Bassett Show 

Basset Show # 2

(TBA)

(tentative)

Meeting Dates for 2013


